
 
 

Thursday, February 15 | 11:30 am 
Lunch & Learn 

Cardiologist, Dr. Mellino will speak about 
heart health in the front lobby. 

 
Monday, February 26 | 2:00 pm 

Monday Movie Matinee 
Join us in our AL Activities Room for a 
viewing of “Alive Inside” depicting the 

importance of music and memory.  We are 
proud to have a memory support program 

at O’Neill Healthcare Bay Village. 

Congratulations and thank you to the following 
employees for their years of service 

 
 

Marilyn Dacey 31 years 
Rebecca Leon 19 years 
Jessica Hunt 12 years 
Karen Wilcox 9 years 
Gloria Ramsey 7 years 
Kelly Horn 5 years 
Tracy Bodnar 3 years 
Ann Ruano 3 years 
Shealena Ahmed 1 year 
Brandy Lenz 1 year 
Patricia Mills 1 year 
Christina Stadin 1 year 

Congratulations to Jolene Waters, O’Neill Healthcare Bay Village’s Employee 
of the Month!  Jolene is a night shift nurse, who has been with O’Neill 
Healthcare since 2002. When we look for an Employee of the Month, we look 
at the quality of care they provide to our residents. Jolene has great attention 
to detail, leadership abilities, but above all else, compassion for others. It is 
through her unique skills and abilities that Jolene continues to meet O’Neill 
Healthcare’s high expectations of care! It is wonderful staff like her that turns 
O’Neill Healthcare Bay Village, a nursing facility, into a home to so many. 
Thank you, Jolene, for your dedication to our residents!  

Employee of the Month - Jolene Waters, LPN 

Providence Church, based in 
Avon Ohio, has been a part of 
our O’Neill Healthcare Family 
for many years! Twice a month, 
Providence Church members 
host a church service which 
includes: music, biblical 
readings, and a sermon. 
Through their services and 
visitation with our residents, they put the messages they preach 
into action, touching the lives of so many. 
 
O’Neill Healthcare’s goal is to always provide the highest quality 
of care. We pride ourselves in not only meeting the physical, 
mental, and emotion needs of our residents, but the spiritual 
needs as well. Providence Church continues to help us achieve 
and exceed those goals. Providence Church, we thank you for 
your willingness to go above and beyond in in both our facility 
and community. 
 
If you would like to volunteer at O’Neill Healthcare, please 
contact Christy Adkins at (440) 871-3474 ext. 433 for more 
information. Thank you! 

Volunteer Spotlight 
Providence Church (Avon) - February 

The weather we have experienced in the Cleveland area 
this winter may have brought on a short term respiratory 
illness or an unfortunate fall on the ice.  Did you know that 
skilled nursing and rehabilitative therapies are offered at all 
5 O’Neill Healthcare Facilities?  Highly skilled and trained 
nursing and therapy staff are employed by O’Neill 
Healthcare to provide quality care and treatment in order 
to quickly and safely get you back home.   
 

If your insurance will not cover a skilled stay, a self- pay respite stay in Assisted Living with access 
to nursing care and therapy under the same roof is always an option.  Assisted Living is offered at 
Bay Village, Lakewood, North Olmsted and North Ridgeville.   
 

Contact O’Neill Healthcare at (440) 808-5500 and ask for the admissions department for more 
information and to discuss your personal situation. 
 

February 5th is National Weatherman’s Day.  Let’s hope for sunnier skies and warmer 
temperatures in their forecast!  

O'Neill Healthcare has established the O’Neill Healthcare Donor Advised 
Fund at Community West Foundation as a means to allow residents and/
or family to make a tax deductible donation. This Fund is used to benefit 
current and future employees and residents of our facilities.  Your gift 
provides scholarships for deserving employees at our facilities who are 
studying in healthcare-related fields. Recipients are selected from those  

who apply for degreed or certificate programs in nursing, allied health professions, or healthcare 
management.  Please make checks payable to O'Neill Healthcare Donor Advised Fund and mail 
them to 38642 Center Ridge Road, North Ridgeville, Ohio, 44039, or phone (440) 387-5557.  

O’Neill Healthcare Donor Advised Fund 

The Caregiver of the 
Month Award was given to 
Sylvia Golsby, a nursing 
assistant for O’Neill 
Healthcare Hospice in Bay 
Village, Ohio. Sylvia’s 
nominator, Ann Crum, 
says, “She’s one of the 
kindest and most caring  

people we have working for us.” She also notes that 
while the facility receives a number of compliments for 
staff and volunteers, “Sylvia Golsby is one who truly 
stands out above the rest.”  Sylvia is recognized for her 
aƩenƟve care for all, and is said to spend countless 
hours with paƟents and their families, making sure each 
and every resident feels special. A mother of nine and a 
grandmother to four, Sylvia devotes her Ɵme to helping 
others every chance she gets. (CongratulaƟons, Sylvia!)   
Thank you for your selflessness and hard work!  



Candy Sanson, LISW-S, LNHA 
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Since 1962, O’Neill Healthcare Bay Village has been owned and operated by the O’Neill 
Family, and it’s that family-centered identity that has been our hallmark for 55 years. 
Personal attention and striving for excellence are values that are evident every single day. 
 
For us it has been a labor of love, care and commitment. Our residents and their families 
become an extension of our own families.   This connection is never more apparent than in 
the many cards, and thank you notes that we receive.  I wanted to share with you excerpts 
from thank you notes we’ve received: 
 
“The staff, all of them, made my stay a positive experience that I will never forget.” 
 
“I can’t begin to thank you enough for the wonderful care, many kindnesses, and the love and concern 
expressed by your staff for my father.” 
 
“I wish I knew how to thank all of you for taking care of my mother.  You should all be so very proud of the work that you do.  You 
and you alone are the angels that everyone regards so highly, and wishes they could be.  I thank you from the bottom of my heart.” 
 
“It’s reassuring to know that you are still treating patients in the same efficient, cheerful manner.  What a great crew of nurses, 
Doctor’s, and aides you have working there.” 
 
“To all the staff, nurses, and therapists.  I can only say a heartfelt thanks to all of you for the excellent care you gave to me.  I am 
doing much better since my surgery, thanks to your tireless efforts to make me walk again.  You are the BEST period.” 
 
Thank you for entrusting your loved one with us and please know that we will continue to provide the 
compassionate, quality care that you have come to expect from O’Neill Healthcare Bay Village, a leader in skilled 
nursing, rehabilitation, memory support and senior living within the Westshore communities.  

Candy Sanson, LNHA 
Administrator 

Administrator’s Corner 

Good Times & Great Memories at O’Neill Healthcare 

Our lunch bunch from the Assisted Living decided to 
ring in the New Year with lunch at a Japanese restaurant! 


